
ileeting of the Official Board held Sunday morning, 
June 22, 1952, immediately following the worship servoce. 

Present: Bros. Krause, HolLahan, Bogdan, Alexander, 
Walter Hepworth, E. Day, T. Griffith, Chas.hacPherson, W.McAnney 
A. Clark, Dursey, B. Lafferty, 0. Schmel, Geo.EcKinley, 
Maude Nether, N. Griffin, E. Zehner, 

Brother Krause took the Chair and Bro.J.Hepworth offered 
prayer. 

The Chairman reported that Bro.Bragg, before his departure 
for England, had handed hir, a letter from 3ro. and Sister 1Brock, 
missionaries I have been appointed to the field of Africa by 
the Council, and d'sired that it should be considered by the 
Official Board., the matter of full support orimrt support. 

It was stated by the Treasurer that he felt we were 
running pretty close to our commitments, and after some discussion 
on motion of Bro. Hollahan, duly seconded, it was resolved that 
this matter be tabled until next Sunday, June 29, l9521 in 
order to give the Board a chance to think about it, pray over 
it, and get a financial statement from the Trustee Board who 
are meeting on Tuesday even ng, June 24, 1952. 

The Chairman also read a letter that Bro. Bragg had 
written to Sister Baehr with reference to her support from 
Highway, in view of the past circumstances, and asked the Board 
as to whether the letter was all right to be written, and sent. 

After some consideration, it was, on motion duly made, 
seconded and carried, 

RESOLVED, that the District Superintendent of that district 
should be contacted and requested to give us a full report 
as to the work and also Sister Baehr's personal needs, which 
report should come to the Official Board. 

Br . O. Schmel brought up the present condition of the 
Sunday School, halls and outside of the church being occupLed by 
Persons socially after the Sunday School is dismissed, rather than 
entering the main auditorium -for the regular service. 

taken. 
There were several suggestions offered, but no real action 

Bro. T. Griffith spoke concerning those who requested 
the use of Hi hway for weddings, and the manner in which pictures 
were taken even during the wedding ceremony. It had been talked 
over and discussed by the Trusteed, and it was felt that a notice 
should be printed and given to those making such a request, stating 
that pictures could be taken at certain times and in certain places 
in the church, but not during the wedding ceremony. 

The meeting ,djourned with prayer. 

Respectfully, 

Church er17 


